
OUR AIMS 
To bring together persons with a common interest 
to encourage the use, maintenance and 
preservation of motor vehicles of classic and 
historic classification without prejudice to make, 
model, method of manufacture or country of 
origin.  As well as vehicles of special interest, this 
may, from time to time, be determined by the 
committee. 
 
Web site: www.chacc.com  
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OUR NEXT CLUB RUNS 
 

SUNDAY 2ND JULY  
** BYO ** 

Australiana Bush Bash at Dayboro 
Dayboro Primary School, Roderick Street, Dayboro 

Please see information enclosed or contact  
Gail Krueger & Jim Masters Ph: (07) 3285 2567 

 
FRIDAY 7TH JULY DINNER RALLY 

Meet at BP garage on the highway at Burpengary 6:30pm 
sharp. Destination ShBoom, Wow carpark at Rothwell. 

 

SUNDAY 6TH AUGUST MEMORIAL RUN 
** SMORGASBORD ** 

Liam & Sharon Redmond Ph: (07) 5433 0962 
 
FRIDAY 4TH AUGUST DINNER RALLY 

Meet at BP garage on the highway at Burpengary 
6:30pm sharp. 

Venue to be confirmed 

 

** Smorgasbord ** 
When smorgasbord is 

mentioned for a club run 
lunch, all members bring 
a plate or two to place on 
a table to share with all 

other club members 
present. 

 

** BYO ** 
When BYO is mentioned 
for a club run lunch, all 
members are to bring 
lunch for themselves. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 
 

Ron & Brenda Byrnes  - 1971 MGB MkII sports  
- 1978 Rolls Royce Silver Wraith sedan 

Gordon & Margaret Johnston  - 1959 Dodge Custom Royal 4dr sedan 
- 1969 Oldsmobile Delta 88 convertible

CHACC and GCAAC members outside the Chung Tian Buddhist Temple 
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CHACC MINUTES OF MEETING 
Date: Sunday 4th June 2006 

Meeting commenced at: 12 noon 
 

Apologies:  
Lew & Pat Vincent, Craig & Julie Bloomfield, 
Sid Hartwell, Bob Pritchard, Ita Davies, 
Daryl Byrne, Ray & Joan Dinte, Andy & Sally 
Byrne, Peter & Gladys Rohan. 
 

No New Members attending today’s run. 
 

Visitors: 
Scott Hansen, Denise Inggs, Doreen Clark, 
M & J Hession, M Fleming, Randall & Siguen 
Bishop. 
 

Those members attending were: 
• Neville & Barbara Brown & Gloria Groves – 

’60 Zephry Zodiac, 
• Ron & Julie Walters – 66 Falcon sedan, 
• Graeme & Denise Douglas – 67 Mustang, 
• Pauline & Trevor Reibelt - Modern, 
• Nathan & Zeta Boyd – 65 Falcon Futura, 
• Mal & Lyndy Melville – 70 Chev Comaro, 
• Mal & Beryl Watkins – 69 F100, 
• Len & Chris Lyon - JBA, 
• Kevin & Margaret Greenaway - Modern, 
• Vera Friar - Modern, 
• Don & Cynthia McLeod - Modern, 
• Les Arnold – 34 Morris Cowley 6, 
• Gail Krueger & Jim Masters – 73 Beetle, 
• John Pritchard & Nicole O’Keane - 

Modern, 
• Bill Randell & Pam Wallis – 68 Austin 1800, 
• Richard & Sue Droughton – 56 Ford 

Customline, 
• Mike Pomerenke – 36 Ford Sedan, 
• Joan & Graham Humphreys – 72 Ford GT 

Sedan, 
• Neil & Robyn Hughes – 75 John Goss ST, 
• Peter, Carol, Kristy & Andy – GCAAC, 
• David & Sue Brandon – Modern, 
• Graham & Jan Beatson – Modern, 
• Liam & Sharon Redman – 60 Austin Healy 

Sprite, 
• Peter & Bernadette Amey – 50 Holden 

GCACC, 
• Don & Val Follett – 72 Mercedes 250c, 
• John & Donna Embleton – 75 Mercedes 

280CE. 
 
 
 
 

 

Minutes: 
John Pritchard moved that the minutes of 
the last meeting have been read and 
received by all members.  Seconded by 
Nicole O’Keane.  Motion carried. 
 

Business arising from minutes: Nil 
 

Inwards correspondence:  
• Blackall Range Horseless Carriage Club 

Gazette – May 2006 
• CHACA Chatter – May 2006 
• Information regarding Sale of a Black 

Trans am 1983  
• Qld Combined Council Minutes – May 2006 
• Club Survey – Members to fill out and 

return to QCC (See copy at end of this 
newsletter) 

• Information regarding The Granite 
Highlands Historic Vehicle & Machinery 
Group Rally - 30th September 

• Brochure from Shannon regarding Auction 
– May 15th - Sydney, June 5th - Melbourne 

• Vintage News – June 06 
• CHACC Journal – June 06 
• Information from Jondaryan Woolshed 

30th Annual Heritage Festival – 26th Aug 
to 3rd Sept. 

• Crankhandle News – June 06 
• Information from Caboolture Regional Car 

Club – Annual Swap Meet 
• Talk Tube – May 06 
• Letter from Vince Preston – Selling 

Toyota Corolla Sprinter 
• Letter from CHACC regarding change of 

address for Editor 
• Letter from Caloundra RSL regarding 

services in June and July 
• Advertising from Power Brakes re: 

services available 
• Letter from Sally & Andy Byrne with 

apologies for June run. 
• Brochure from Royal Flying Doctor 

Service 
• Letter from Albury/Wodonga with a 

proposal to host one of our club events. 
• Bank Statement 
• New Cheque Book 
• Membership application 
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Outwards correspondence: 
135 Newsletters 
 

Treasurers report: 
Balance Brought Forward  $4284.41 
Income $267.00 
 $4551.41 
Expenditure: 
L. Redman – Lakeside Supp. Fees $50.00 
J. Embleton – CHACA  
B/Day Celebration $400.00 
Boyles Badges $118.55 
Victory Press-Constitutions $198.00 
B. McAleer-refund membership $19.00 
Norths Leagues Club/Xmas  
Deposit $300.00 
J. Walters – Reimburse Editors  
Petty cash $210.11
 $1295.66 
 $3255.75 
Plus Unpaid cheques $210.11 
Total Cheque A/c $3465.86 
Plus Investment A/C $7408.56 
Total: $10874.42 
 

Accounts to be Paid: 
J. Walters – PA system  
& Transformer $246.20 
Sensis – Yellow Pages $143.00 
 

Julie Walters moved that the Treasures 
Report be accepted.  Seconded by Lindy 
Melville.  All members were in favor.  
 

Combined Council Report: 
No report at this time. 
 

Rally Report: 
Jan thanked Bill for today’s run and 
welcomed the Gold Coast members who 
attended with us today.  The Fo Guang Shan 
Chung Tian Temple was very interesting and 
members seemed to enjoy the tour and a 
look around the grounds.   
 

Please see Upcoming Events on Page 9 for 
details. 
 

Vera Friar spoke to members about the GY 
Rally coming up in September and spoke to 
members about the prizes for this rally.  
Vera usually supplies three trophies for this 
run, and asked members what they thought 
about having a trophy for 1st place, and 
perhaps a glassware gift for 2nd and 3rd.  

Members were more than happy for Vera to 
award these prizes.  Vera left photographs 
of the Vauxhall 25HP – 1937 model for 
members to look at.  
 

Raffle: 
Amount raised: $101.00. 
Congratulations to the winners of today’s 
raffle. 
 

General Business:  
No more information at this time regarding 
the QCC Rally.  Julie & Ron Walters and 
John Pritchard & Nicole O’Keane will be 
attending the QCC weekend on 10th, 11th & 
12th June.  A report will be forthcoming at 
the next meeting. 
 

New Memberships: 
• Ron & Brenda Byrnes  
• Gordon & Margaret Johnston. 
 

John Pritchard moved that the new 
memberships be accepted.  Seconded by 
John Embleton.  All members were in favor 
of accepting the new memberships.  
Welcome to our new members! 
 

John thanked John & Donna Embleton for 
the donation of jams and pickles.  Members 
can leave a gold coin donation for these. 
 

John Embleton spoke about his and Donna’s 
trip to Melbourne for the CHACA 40th 
Anniversary celebration and suggested that 
we send a letter of thanks to Kevin 
Churchill, President of the Club to thank 
them for their hospitality etc.  John has 
provided a report from this event, which is 
located on Page 7 of this newsletter. 
 

Pauline Reibelt suggested that instead of 
leaving a gold coin donation for the sausage 
sizzle, we should make it a set cost of $2.00 
per person and members should help to 
clean up.  All members seemed to agree with 
this. 
 

John spoke about Camp Greenup.  Please see 
President’s Report on Page 5 for further 
details. 
 

Many thanks to Neville and Barbara Brown 
for their usual great help in getting the 
BBQ to our runs and cooking for all of us to 
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Graham Douglas and friend 

enjoy.  Thanks also to Geoff Smith for 
helping with the cooking today. 
 

Gail Krueger spoke to members about the 
next run and asked members to attend in 
“olden day” costume if possible to get into 
the mood of the day.  Run sheets were 
handed out so that members could be aware 
of what was happening on the day (A copy of 
the run sheet is attached to this 
newsletter). 
 

Julie spoke about the Club Xmas Party and 
informed members that she has booked 
North’s Rugby League Club at Kallangur.  
Details on page seven. 
 

Julie awarded gifts to people who had 
certain items on them – just for fun. 
Beryl Watkins informed us about the Quad 
Park rally at Kawana.  About 11 cars 

attended and a good day was had by all that 
attended.  
 

Congratulations to Sharon and Liam Redman, 
winners of today’s questionnaire and to 
Margaret & Jim Hession, highest score 
from the Gold Coast club today.  Well done 
to all members who filled out their 
questionnaires – this was a very hard one 
this month. 
 

After no further business the meeting 
closed at 12.40pm. 

 
 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
TO THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS FOR JUNE 

 

Gladys Rohan – 7th 
Val Follet – 9th 

Denise Douglas – 12th 

Zeta Boyd – 16th 
Nathan Boyd – 24th 

Julie Bloomfield – 26th 
 

Happy birthday to anyone else not mentioned who has a birthday in June 
(If you have not already provided you birth-date for the register, 

 please do so at the next meeting.  See Denise) 

 

AUSSIE BRAKES TROPHY RUN 
Sunday June 4th 2006  

Chung Tian Buddhist Temple, Priestdale & Underwood Park, Underwood 
In association with the Gold Coast Antique Auto Club.  

 

We set off from the Gold Coast Antique Auto Club clubhouse at 
Mudgerabah.  Many vehicles were possibly missing due to the Wintersun 
Festival taking place next weekend and other members already 
committed to other appointments.  It didn’t dampen the enthusiasm of 
the persons who attended or the great time we all had. 
 

The visit to the Buddhist temple was well worth seeing.  Most of us were 
unaware of the Buddhist’s beliefs and the work that they do in the 
community.  We were all enlightened by the tour. 
The sausage sizzle went off with a sizzle, the food was great and the 

trivia questions were terrible (so I was told).  Congratulations to Sharon 
and Liam Redman for winning today’s run on behalf CHACC and taking 

home the Aussie Brakes Trophy.  On behalf of GCAAC, was the highest score, adding the 5 points 
for driving their antique car, was 14 and a half out of a possible 25.  Congratulations to the 

CHACC’s Aussie Brakes Trophy winners, Liam & Sharon 
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GCACC’s Aussie Brakes trophy 
winner, Margaret Hession 

Secretary of GCAAC, Margaret Hession and her husband Jim for winning the 
trophy.  The raffle was also won by GCAAC club. 

 

I thank the members for making our guest’s welcome.  Thanks to Neville and 
Barbara and their helpers for the great sausage sizzle.  Thanks also to David 
Brandon for providing the extra trophy for the GCAAC winners.  Guess what 
no one got lost!   

 

Thanks to all who attended, I hope you enjoyed the day as much as I did 

(even if I did wear two shirts). 
 

Bill Randell 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

The RACQ Motoring of Yesteryear event is almost upon us.  Bob Pritchard and I are going to head 
in early, about 7:30am, to save a spot and set up for us.  Any other members who would like to come 
in early and give us a hand would be much appreciated.  All others can meet at the Sundowner by 
9:00am to head in together. 
 

No report on the Tasmania Tour yet, but from what I’ve heard it was a grand success.  Only one car 
ended up on a trailer and that was before they left Queensland.  The Winery Weekend mentioned 
in last month’s newsletter has been cancelled by arranger, Joan Humphreys, because of a clash of 
dates.  We are not attending Farm Fantastic this year.  This is due to a general feeling of it not 
being worthwhile as only $400 was raised by the raffle last year and three days is a long time to 
stand about spruking tickets. 
 

All members are encouraged and welcome to organise events of any kind for the club, however in 
order for it to be ‘official’ it must be mentioned within General Business of a CHACC meeting.  If 
you do set up an event and any of the details change, please contact Nicole or John ASAP to ensure 
that the information in the newsletter is accurate.  Also, a report and photos for the newsletter 
would be greatly appreciated.  Members please be aware that Hudson, our Sergeant at Arms, will be 
on the lookout for anyone disrupting our meetings.  All fine moneys go to a worthy charity. 
 

Camp Greenup was delightfully relaxing this year.  The weather and company were splendid.  Not 
often enough these days do I get to escape my computer and mobile phone for more than a day.  So 
I let my hair down and enjoyed myself.  I look forward to seeing you all there again next year.  I’d 
like to thank Russell Bell for his hospitality and company also.  A pleasurable time was had by all. 
 

The 2006 Qld Combined Council Rally, hosted by the Gympie Historic Auto Club, was a huge 
success.  Almost 100 classic cars and over 200 enthusiasts attended.  It was the most enjoyable 
rally event of this kind I have ever attended.  Saturday’s rally was a bottler, everyone got lost, so 
there were 100 classics heading in all directions all over Gympie.  Most seem to have found their 
way in the end.  We have brought back many ideas and a better understanding of how to prepare 
for this event when we host it next year.  Thank you GHAC and a thank you to CHACC for sending 
us. 
 

Please take the time to read and fill in the AHMF survey attached.  It is important for all motoring 
enthusiasts to have a voice that can be heard.  You can send it off in the post or get an email 
friendly version from www.chacc.com  
 

John Pritchard
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FROM THE SECRETARY’S DESK 
 

Hi to you all.  
 

What a great run it was to the temple.  I am really sorry Bill, but we found the 
questions way too hard and did not answer any of them.  Congratulations to 
Sharon and Liam.  I hope you do not mind me ribbing you about winning and the 
Droughtons as well – it is all just fun and I hope you are not offended by my 
joking about.  I am just jealous that’s all!!! 
 

It was so nice to have a combined run with another club, but a shame that only a few 
cars from the Gold Coast turned out for this run.  However it was nice to meet the 
members from the Gold Coast Club.  Thanks Bill for a great run. 
 

It is sometimes quite difficult to organise a run to a different location that we have not 
been to before that is not too far away, so thanks to all those people that do such a 
good job of selecting something different for us all to do. 
 

Thanks to members who have given me some “funny things” for my little column.  I will 
try and get them all in as the months go by. 
 

For those of you who like them, here are some more bits of useless information! 
• If you stand at the bottom of a well you would be able to see the stars even in the daytime! 
• It is physically impossible for pigs to look up to the sky 
• Did you know that you share your birthday with at least 9 million other people in the world 
• The shortest war in history was between Zanzibar and England in 1896.  Zanzibar surrendered 

after only 38 minutes. 
• You are more likely to be a target for mosquitoes if you consume bananas 
• Lemons contain more sugar than strawberries 
• Leonardo Da Vinci invented scissors 
• Babies are born without kneecaps.  They don’t appear until the child reaches 2-6 years of age 
• The average persons left hand does 56% of the typing 
• In medieval England, beer was often served with breakfast 
• Grapes explode when you put them in the microwave. 
• 35% of people who use personal ads for dating are already married 
• More people are killed annually by donkeys than die in air crashes (where do they get this????) 
• Mosquito repellents’ don’t repel.  The spray blocks the mosquito’s sensors so they don’t know 

you’re there. 
• In 4000BC in Egypt, men and women wore glitter eye shadow made from the crushed shells of 

beetles. 
• Butterflies taste with their feet 
• The average human body contains enough sulphur to kill all the fleas on an average dog. 
• Reindeer like to eat bananas 
• If the population of China walked past you in single file, the line would never end because of the 

rate of reproduction. 
• 3% of all road accidents in Canada involve a moose 
• If the world was tilted one degree more either way, the planet would not be habitable because 

the area around the equator would be too hot and the poles would be too cold. 
• Letting the cat out of the bag is a whole lot easier than putting it back in 
• Good judgment comes from experience, and a lot of that comes from bad judgment. 
 
• The quickest way to double your money is to fold it and put it back in your pocket 
• Never miss a good change to shut up 
• There are two theories about how to argue with a woman and neither works 
 
That’s it for me for this month.   
Please take care until next month, happy and safe motoring to you all. 
 

Denise Douglas 
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CHACA 40TH ANNIVERSARY – MELBOURNE 
Attended by John and Donna Embleton 

 

Donna and I would like to thank the club for asking us to represent them at the CHACA 
40th Anniversary at the Veneto Club, Bulleen, Melbourne on 21st May 2006. 
 

The trip was great.  We followed the coast road 
from home all the way past Melbourne to take in 
the Great Ocean Road – past the eight Apostles, 
where there used to be twelve.  The weather was 
cold but clear.  We contacted Kevin Churchill, 
President of CHACA a few days before the 
function and we then arranged to meet at the club.  
They had offered accommodation for Donna and 
me, but we had our caravan for the trip so we were 
okay. 
 

When we arrived at the venue they had a static display of a good selection of cars.  We 
took photo’s which are here for any one to look at and will be given to the club for its 
records. 
 

We were welcomed by Kevin and his wife and sat at their table with guests from Sydney 
and country areas.  The function started at 12 noon and finished at 4.30pm.  The 
afternoon seemed to fly in such great company.  They had a display of photos from the 
clubs foundation up to now.  It was great to see all the smiles as members looked and 
remembered some of the things that had gone on in the past.  Kevin Churchill informed 
the attending group that 200 invitations had gone out for the Anniversary celebration 
and 198 people were present.  What a terrific turnout! 
 

I told the gathering a little about our club 
and that we were hosting the Combined 
Council Rally in 2007.  Donna said that we 
would welcome any visitors and would 
certainly be willing to billet some people if 
they came to visit us in Caboolture.  We 
cannot speak too highly of the welcome we 
received and after a round trip of 5000kms 
we arrived home.  
 

After our arrival home we went to clean out the caravan and start up the Nissan Patrol, 
bless its little fuel pump – it said no and died.  So it had the indignity of going on a tilt 
tray to the workshop, but all is now well and it is ready to go on its next trip. 
 

John & Donna Embleton 

 

CHACC ADULTS CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 

Hi Members.  
The time was getting away from us to book for the Adults Christmas Party 
and venues were already booked out, so the date has been changed to the 
18th November at the North’s Leagues and Services Club at Kallangur.  I 
have also booked a singer for the night’s entertainment.  I hope this venue 
will be a bit closer for all members.  The cost to members will be $12.00 
and the club will pick up the rest, as usual.  There is plenty of time to book 
in yet but I will need to know numbers by the October meeting.  

 

Julie Walters.
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C.H.A.C.C. RUNS and SOCIAL CALENDAR FOR 2006 
Contact Jan and Rob Blake (Rally Directors) on (07) 5497 4710  

 
 

SUNDAY 2ND JULY 
** BYO ** 
AUSTRALIANA BUSH BASH AT DAYBORO 
Top Oval, Dayboro Primary School, 
Roderick St, Dayboro.  We will travel 
through Caboolture along the Dagular 
Highway.  Then along Mt Mee Rd and 
follow all the way to Dayboro.  For 
further details, please see attached 
directions or contact Gail Krueger & Jim 
Masters Ph: (07) 3285 2567  
 

FRIDAY 7TH JULY 
DINNER RALLY 
Meet at BP garage on the highway at 
Burpengary 6:30pm sharp.  Destination 
ShBoom, Wow carpark at Rothwell.  This 
is a large car display and nearby are a 
good fish ‘n’ chip shop and a quality café. 
 

SUNDAY 6TH AUGUST 
MEMORIAL RUN 
** SMORGASBORD ** 
Liam & Sharon Redmond Ph: (07) 5433 
0962  
 

FRIDAY 4TH AUGUST 
DINNER RALLY 
– Venue to be confirmed. 
 

SUNDAY 10TH SEPTEMBER 
GY RALLY 
** BYO ** 
Craig & Julie Bloomfield Ph: (07) 5495 
6965 and Graeme & Denise Douglas Ph: 
(07) 3408 9084 
 

 

FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 
MID-MONTH DINNER RALLY 
– Venue to be confirmed 
 

SUNDAY 1ST OCTOBER 
** SAUSAGE SIZZLE ** 
Peter Hobart & Lynne Burgess Ph: (07) 
5428 7181 
 

FRIDAY 20TH OCTOBER 
MID-MONTH DINNER RALLY 
– Venue to be confirmed 
 

3RD, 4TH & 5TH NOVEMBER 
IMBIL ACCOUSTIC MUSIC FESTIVAL 
Borumba Deer Park, Yabba Creek Road 
Imbil.  Contact Rick and June on (07) 
5484 5196 to book a cabin or camp site 
 

SUNDAY 12TH NOVEMBER 
AGM BREAKFAST MEETING  
– Venue to be confirmed 
 

FRIDAY 17 NOVEMBER 
MID-MONTH DINNER RALLY 
– Venue to be confirmed 
 

SATURDAY 25TH NOVEMBER 
ADULTS XMAS PARTY  
– Venue to be confirmed 
 

SUNDAY 3RD DECEMBER 
KIDS XMAS PARTY  
** SMORGASBORD ** 
– Venue to be confirmed 

 

* Note * - Further information on run destinations will be published 
in future editions of the SCN. 

 

Get Well Soon!! 
 

All members would like to wish Seb Pennisi well and hope he has a 
quick and speedy recovery from his ills: 
 

Get well soon to all members who have been ‘under the weather’, we 
miss you all and thinking of you!! 

Don’t forget these dates 
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND SWAP MEETS 
 

8TH ANNUAL OLD WHEELS IN MOTION 
14th, 15th and 16th July – Biloela 

For further information, please see the following website www.cdmpc.com.au  
 

SUNSHINE COAST PCYC MOTORING JAMBOREE 
in conjunction with the Sunshine Coast Drag Racing Club 
Sunday August 20 2006 
Young Avenue, Nambour 
Why not use this day to help give your club some exposure and maybe even 

get some new members?  The aim of the day is to provide an avenue for 
motoring enthusiasts to promote their particular interests to a broad range of people, 
while also providing a much needed entertainment event for the youth and general public 
of Nambour and the Sunshine Coast region.  Enter your pride and joy and be in the 
running for one of the great trophies that will be on offer. 
For further information, please contact the Sunshine Coast PCYC on (07) 5441 2915 or 
Email: martyhunt@suncoastpcyc.org  

 

30TH ANNUAL AUSTRALIAN HERITAGE FESTIVAL 
August 26 – September 3 2006 
Jondaryan Woolshed, Jondaryan 
20 minutes west of Toowoomba.  Application form to be completed. 
For further info see Jan or Rob Blake or Email: infocentre@toowoomba.qld.gov.au   
 

JIMBOOMBA AUTO EXTRAVAGANZA AND SWAP MEET 
Sunday August 27 2006 
Macleans Bridge, Tully Park, Jimboomba 
Entry via Greenbank Road turning off Mt Lindsay Highway – in by 9.00am 
For further information, please contact (07) 3341 9618 or (07) 5537 9445.  
 

36TH GYMPIE SWAP MEET 
Saturday September 2 2006    
Gympie Showground, Southside.  
Gates open 3.30pm Friday or early Saturday morning.  Outdoor sites $10, undercover 
sites $15.  Camping & catering available. 
For further information, please contact Eric Hodgetts on (07) 5482 2557 or Ralph 
Richardson on 0408 616 709 
 

2006 FIRST SETTLEMENT FESTIVAL 
Sunday September 3 2006 (Father’s Day) 
Redcliffe 
For further information, please see Jan Blake for an application form. 
 

NOOSA BEACH CLASSIC CAR SHOW 
Sunday 1st October 2006 
Noosa Heads Lions Park, Noosa  
In by 6am.  $15.00 per car 
For further information, please contact Daryl on 0437 649 192, 
Email: noosacars@yahoo.com.au or visit www.noosacarclub.com.au  
 

THE 2006 CABARLAH SWAP MEET 
Saturday October 21st 2006 
Cabarlah Sports Grounds, New England Highway  
15 minutes north of Toowoomba.  6am to 3pm 
For further information and bookings, please call (07) 4696 9757/0409 586 237 or 
Email: highfieldspioneervillage@hotmail.com  
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THE TAILGATE 
Cars and Parts Trader 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

FOR SALE 
Five 650X16 inch Firestone 
White Wall Cross Ply Tyres 

 

4 ply tyres with 4 inch white wall.   
All in excellent condition. 

Four have travelled 10000 miles  
and one is new.  POA.  

Can be seen by arrangement.  
 

Keith: (07) 5437 0494  
or email Keithdavies@westnet.com.au  

FOR SALE 
1965 Ford Galaxie 

 

4 Door Sedan, V8, Restored. 
One owner since new. 
Very Good Condition 

$10 000.00 or best offer! 
 

Sebastian on Ph: (07) 3341 6208 
 

 
 

FOR SALE 
Toyota Corolla Sprinter 1970 

 

Front disc brakes, replaced motor, 
reconditioned clutch, almost restored 

unregistered. Price Negotiable 
 

Vince Preston: (07) 3201 7145. 
 

FOR SALE 
1983 Trans am 

 

RHD.  305 TBI (reco) Turbo 700 R4 g/box 
(reco).   Complete – Unfinished project. 

$9,500.00 ono. 
 

John: 0402 780 180. 
 

 
 

WANTED 
1963 Morris Major Elite 

(Type YMH53.  Car 8534) 
 

Radiator, Front Seats, R/H Indicator Park 
Lens – white/orange, Pedal Rubbers. 

 

Gloria Groves: (07) 3265 1436. 
 

WANTED 
Early Holden Rear Brake Parts 

 

Drums, springs, etc. 
To suit trailer 

 

Lawrie Godde: 0429 687 477 
 

FOR SALE 
1943 Ford Anglia 

 

Baked enamel body, very good condition, 
 11 000 miles approx. Always garaged. 

 

Ken Ryan: (02) 4472 6633 
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AUSTRALIANA BUSH BASH AT DAYBORO 
 

Sunday, 2nd of July 
 

Proposed Events 
 
 
THIS RUN WILL TAKE THE FORM OF AN 
OLD-FASHIONED BUSH PICNIC. 

 

LADIES PLEASE WEAR LONG SKIRTS AND STRAW HATS, MEN TO 
WEAR JEANS AND CHECK SHIRTS, AKUBRAS, ETC. 
 

BRING YOUR PICNIC BASKETS AND ANY HOME PRODUCE TO SELL 
E.G. JAMS AND CRAFT.  WE WILL BE HAVING SOME GAMES E.G. EGG 
AND SPOON RACE, TUG OF WAR, THONG THROWING.  
 

LUNCH SHOULD FOLLOW THE OLD-FASHIONED THEME WITH BOILED 
EGGS, SANDWICHES IN BROWN PAPER TIED WITH STRING, HOME-
MADE GINGER BEER, ETC.  THERE WILL BE A PRIZE FOR THE MOST 
AUTHENTIC COLONIAL DRESS AND LUNCH.  
 

I ALSO HOPE TO HAVE SOME ENTERTAINMENT, SO IF ANYONE CAN 
BRING A MUSICAL INSTRUMENT OR SOME BUSH POETRY OR PLAY 
THE SPOONS, THAT WOULD BE GREAT. Our club president, John, will be 
there with his didgeridoos! 
 

ANYONE WHO HAS A COITS SET OR SIMILAR PLEASE BRING ALONG.  I 
KNOW WE CAN’T HAVE OPEN FIRES BUT IF YOU HAVE AN ENCLOSED 
DRUM TO LIGHT UP AND BOIL A BILLY OR MAKE DAMPER AND 
JACKET POTATOES, FEEL FREE TO BRING IT. 
 

I AM ADVERTISING THIS RUN IN THE LOCAL PAPERS AND SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTERS SO WE MAY HAVE SOME LOCALS WHO WISH TO JOIN 
IN OUR PICNIC.   
 

A WORD OF WARNING:  SOME OF THE HILLS ARE VERY STEEP AND 
THE OLDER CARS MAY HAVE A PROBLEM.  ALSO THE TREK TO THE 
TOILETS AT THE SCHOOL IS DOWN SEVERAL FLIGHTS OF STAIRS. 
 

Any more ideas for the day are most welcome. The run sheet is on the back of 
this page so please take it with you as there wont be many to hand out on the 
day. 
 

PLEASE CONTACT GAIL ON 3285 2567 MOBILE: 0403 720 899 
Or Email: gailkrueger2567@hotmail.com 
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AUSTRALIANA BUSH BASH AT DAYBORO 
 

Official CHACC run & meeting 
Sunday, 2nd of July 

 
 
RUN SHEET - please take this sheet with you on the day. 
 
FROM THE SUNDOWNER, GO AROUND THE ROUNDABOUT AND CONTINUE 
INTO KING STREET THROUGH CABOOLTURE. 
 
HEAD WEST TO THE DAGULAR HIGHWAY AND FOLLOW THE SIGN TO 
WOODFORD/KILCOY. 
 
TURN LEFT AFTER WAMURAN STATE SCHOOL INTO CAMPBELL POCKET 
ROAD TO THE T JUNCTION. 
 
TURN LEFT INTO MT MEE ROAD AND FOLLOW THROUGH.  YOU WILL PASS 
MT MEE HALL ON THE RIGHT AT THE TOP OF THE HILL - THE MARKETS ARE 
ON AND YOU MAY WISH TO CALL IN.  
 
FOLLOW MT MEE ROAD TO DAYBORO, TURN RIGHT AT THE T JUNCTION 
WHERE YOU SEE THE MATILDA GARAGE. 
 
FOLLOW THROUGH THE MAIN STREET OF DAYBORO TO THE T JUNCTION 
AT THE CROWN HOTEL, AND TURN RIGHT INTO MACKENZIE STREET.  
 
NEXT TURN LEFT INTO DELANEY STREET, UP THE HILL, SECOND STREET 
ON THE RIGHT IS RODERICK STREET.  FOLLOW TO THE END AND YOU WILL 
SEE THE GATES.  GO THROUGH ON TO THE TOP OVAL OF THE SCHOOL.  
 
THERE IS PLENTY OF ROOM TO PARK AND SET UP YOUR LUNCH LOOKING 
OVER THE MOST FANTASTIC VIEWS OF THE DAYBORO VALLEY.  THE 
SCHOOL ITSELF IS OVER ONE HUNDRED YEARS OLD AND HAS SOME 
INTERESTING OLD BUILDINGS 
 


